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IT-HR Working Group- 4/14/04, 10-11am

Attendees:

Sandra Ginyard, OCIO

Connie Cronin, ARS



Meg Gold, OCIO


Marion Wright, OIG

Carolyn Young, OCIO

Jim Patch, RD
Ryan Calo, OCIO

Enrique Perez, RD

Cindy Bezz, OCIO


JoAnne Kyttle, NASS

Denise Lotson, OCIO


Linda Lane, APHIS

Ron Jeanette, DA


Mark Clark for David Stiles, FAS

Jeff Shen, OHRM


Minutes

Sandra Ginyard, Program Manager of IT Workforce provided the introduction.

Cindy Bezz, Project Manager of eLearning gave a presentation and demonstration of AgLearn.  The Agriculture Learning (AgLearn) Service is USDA’s Learning Management System.  AgLearn specifically addresses USDA employees learning needs and organizes USDA agency specialized training courses into a searchable catalogue.  The system will also house the training records of each USDA employee and will include  Individual Development Planning.
  Cindy Bezz provided two forms of information; Click here to view the AgLearn Fact Sheet.  Click here to view the Power Point presentation, titled E-Learn, GoLearn, AgLearn that was shown during the meeting.  AgLearn will replace OPM’s GoLearn.gov within USDA.  AgLearn will be incrementally expanded to include all USDA employees by the end of FY 2004.  For more information, please visit https://aglearn.usda.gov.

Jeff Shen, Office of Human Resources Management gave a brief update on Electronic Human Resources Integration (EHRI) and E-HR Line of Business Task Force.  More information to follow.

Sandra Ginyard provided updates on the status of USDA’s IT Investment & Project Management Training.  The PM conference originally scheduled for May has been postponed until later this year.  New classes are tentatively scheduled to start in June.  Class 10 is currently being held in Kansas City.

OHRM is bringing live a new Human Capital Management website.  Attendees were asked to view the website and provide feedback.  The website can be viewed at http://www.usda.gov/da/employ/hctest/.  

